





August 19, 2001

President and Members of Council

5th Floor, City-County Building

414 Grant Street

Pittsburgh, PA 15219

Dear President and Members of Council:


By way of this communication, I am hereby vetoing Bill No. 468 as amended by Council authorizing the Mayor and City Solicitor to enter into an Intergovernmental Cooperation Agreement with the Intergovernmental Cooperation Authority (ICA) for Cities of the Second Class.


Immediately following Council passage of Bill No. 468 as amended, I initiated discussions with members of the ICA, including both the Chairman and Vice-Chairman of the Board, as well as Governor Edward G. Rendell’s administration to discuss the amendments added to the cooperation agreement by City Council.  After careful review of this legislation, both the Governor and the ICA Board have requested that I veto this bill.


All of us, the Governor, Council, the ICA Board members, many local legislators and I, strongly believe in the need for diversity on the ICA Board.  This can only be accomplished, however, through action of the Pennsylvania General Assembly.  The City cannot compel the ICA Board, and the ICA Board cannot compel the State Legislature, to accomplish full representation for the City on the ICA Board.  The ICA Board is on record supporting the call for diversity and for action by the General Assembly on a measure to establish the diversity on the board we seek.  However, it is the conclusion of the Governor and the ICA Board that this Intergovernmental Cooperation Agreement should be a formal working document to govern the relationship between the City and the ICA and should not include matters over which neither the ICA nor the City have direct control.


Additionally, while the idea of a “conference committee” structure has merit, it was not included in Act 11 of 2004 that created the ICA.  The Intergovernmental Cooperation Agreement negotiated between our attorneys and the ICA Board carefully and purposefully followed the letter and spirit of Act 11.  Because there is no contemplation of a “conference committee” in the legislation, it would be unreasonable for us to manufacture and insert such a clause into the agreement.


I understand and support both concepts that Council put forward in amending the intergovernmental cooperation agreement and I have given this matter serious consideration.  However, with the knowledge that neither the ICA nor the Governor find these amendments acceptable, I must act to veto this legislation.


I sincerely hope that Council, in an effort to further the cooperative spirit that has developed in support of state legislation to create a modernized, fair, broad-based tax structure and ensure the fiscal health of Pittsburgh, will sustain this veto.   I hope we can work together to craft an Intergovernmental Cooperation Agreement that all of the stakeholders in this discussion can embrace.

Thank you.  







Sincerely,







Tom Murphy







Mayor

Cc:
Bill Lieberman, Chairman, ICA


John Murray, Vice-Chairman, ICA


Governor Edward G. Rendell


Jack Barbour, Klett, Rooney, Lieber & Schorling  
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